
RCW 64.34.332  Meetings. (Effective until January 1, 2028.)  (1) 
A meeting of the association must be held at least once each year. 
Special meetings of the association may be called by the president, a 
majority of the board of directors, or by unit owners having twenty 
percent or any lower percentage specified in the declaration or bylaws 
of the votes in the association. Not less than fourteen nor more than 
fifty days in advance of any meeting, the secretary or other officer 
specified in the bylaws shall cause notice to be provided in 
accordance with this chapter. The notice of any meeting shall state 
the time and place of the meeting and the items on the agenda to be 
voted on by the members, including the general nature of any proposed 
amendment to the declaration or bylaws, changes in the previously 
approved budget that result in a change in assessment obligations, and 
any proposal to remove a director or officer.

(2) Except as otherwise restricted by the declaration, bylaws, or 
articles of incorporation, meetings of unit owners may be conducted by 
telephonic, video, or other conferencing process, if: (a) The meeting 
notice states the conferencing process to be used and provides 
information explaining how unit owners may participate in the 
conference directly or by meeting at a central location or conference 
connection; and (b) the process provides all unit owners the 
opportunity to hear or perceive the discussion and to comment.  [2021 
c 227 s 5; 1989 c 43 s 3-109.]
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